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President’s  Year End Report

                                       THANKS FOR THE MEMORIES!

As 2023 comes to an end, sadly so does my tenure as your President.  In January, your new President, John Maten 
will begin his term.  When I ring the bell to call the meeting of January 5th, 2024 to order with the gavel, I will 
then pass it to John and the end becomes real for me.  In my heart I will be sad, but satisfied to know that I served 
our over 570 members with all of my heart and soul.

In my July article I mentioned how time has flown, and the fun I’ve had interacting with all of our members and 
I’d certainly like to reiterate that sentiment.  I’ve tried to acknowledge, greet and welcome as many members as 
possible at our Friday meetings.  The success of the “luck of the draw” seating each month was very well received 
and I hope next year’s President will continue the seating.  I’ve bowled, golfed and played pickleball with a great 

group of men, and had a ball (get it?) doing so. I’ve had the pleasure of greeting and enjoying conversation with each of our weekly 
speakers.  

When the esteemed leadership of Jerry Stribbell, Maynard Timm and Swarn Rajpal received Board approval to commence work on, and 
then implement, our Five-Year Strategic Plan, I was named the 2022 Chairman. We established Vision, Mission and 
Values for the Club to attain.  Through the hard work and dedication of the six “Goal Champions” that were assigned to each of the 
Strategic Goals, we continue to follow the tenets established.  I feel we continue to succeed in our Vision to become a  “premier orga-
nization” with the addition of 65 new members joining in 2023.  Our Mission to “foster friendship…, enrich members with engaging 
activities and accomplished speakers…” has certainly been met and continues to grow.  The number of engaging, varied and interesting 
speakers that have presented to the Club have been outstanding.  Our Values of “mutual respect, community service 
fellowship…” is exemplified by our Friday business meeting gatherings, with in person attendance for 
2023 averaging over 111.  With the formation of first, an Ad Hoc Community Engagement Committee, 
then obtaining BOD approval to make it a Standing Committee for 2024, we are enhancing the 
“community service” aspect of our Values.

I must admit to having some “not so much fun” a few times during my term, but with the help of others, 
things worked out.  I always said “my loyalty is first to the Club and its members” and I hope you agree 
that I was true to my word.

As SMCB President and Chairman of the Board, I wish to publicly express my appreciation to the other 
Officers, Standing Committee Chairmen and all of the Committee members that helped me run this 
Premier organization.

It’s time for a new entry into the History of the SMCB.  Let us begin a new chapter with 
the continued enthusiasm, fellowship and respect for all of our members.

Paul A. Kovceses, 2023 President
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December Speakers  	 Paul Kovceses – Speaker Chair

December 1st......................................................................................................................................... Mark Clague - 
                                                     Associate Professor of Musicology, Arts Leadership, and American Culture, University of Michigan                                                                                             

"'Our Flag Was Still  There': The Creation, Complications, and Promise of "The Star-Spangled Banner"?
December 8th.................................................................................................................................... COL Ryan Howell

              US Army, Program Manager- Main Battle Tank Systems  
The Abrams Tank: Current and Future

December 15th........................................................................................................................ Groves HS Concert Choir
             Carolyn Carranos  

Holiday Entertainment

DECEMBER LUNCHES AT THE IROQUOIS CLUB:
Following are the lunch offerings to consider when making your reservations to attend the 

December in person meetings at The Iroquois Club. 
DECEMBER 1st 2023

Rolls & Butter 
Garden Salad 

Peas 
Baked Mostaccioli 
Sliced Prime Rib 

DECEMBER 15th 2022
Rolls & Butter 

Iroquois Club Salad 
Rosemary Chicken 

 Mashed Potatoes & Mixed Vegetables 
Dessert: Mini dessert platters per table

DECEMBER 8th 2023
Rolls & Butter 
Caesar Salad 
Green Beans 

Fettuccini Alfredo 
Chicken Picatta 

SMC FOUNDATION NEWS
As the year ends, the Senior Men’s Club Foundation asks for your generous support to close out 2023!

The SMC Foundation has experienced a year of fruitful growing pains. We have refined our bylaws and developed our presentation ma-
terials to reflect the highest standards of our club. While the SMC Foundation is independent and separate from the SMC, both are in 
concert in values and spirit.

Who we Are The Senior Men’s Club Foundation is the philanthropic arm of the Senior Men’s Club of Birmingham and is a separate 
501(c)3 entity. The Senior Men’s Club Foundation awards yearly grants in the tri-county area.

What is our Purpose  The Senior Men’s Club Foundation’s purpose is to further educational, cultural, and civic activities and needs, 
promote philanthropic projects, and to operate for the good of the community. We do this through financial support of organizations that 
make a difference in the lives of senior men.
What is our Mission The mission of the Senior Men’s Club Foundation is to offer financial support, in the form of grants, to quali-
fied organizations primarily in Oakland, Wayne and Macomb Counties. Our grants focus is on  the interrelated aspects of senior men in 
community life, basic human needs and services, educational enhancement, and cultural enrichment.

SMC Foundation presented a grant on Nov. 17 at our Friday meeting to Andrea Hamilton, Excutive Director of the Men’s Health 
Foundation to support their ‘Blue Program’ and prostate cancer screening. This is such an important issue to Senior Men in the Tricounty 

area.Other grants are coming … please let us know if you would like to direct 
us to a specific need.

 We recently mailed information directly to you 
showing how to give.

Call Tim McGee or Dick Bradley (248 390-5559) 
if you have a suggestion of need information.

Andrea Hamilton
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Walt Kowal Life Member Induction
	 It has been said that 95% of Life's Activities involve performing unenjoyable tasks such as going to a job we 
hate, paying taxes, and doing unpleasant chores around the house.

	 Today I have the pleasure of performing an activity thats falls within the 5% of Life's Activities that Qualify as an enjoyable 
task.  Specifically, I am honored this morning to introduce my good friend Walt Kowal as our latest SMC Life Member.  While 
most of you know Walt, let me tell you few things about him you may not know.  Like many of us, Walt grew up in Detroit.  After 
graduating from high school, Walt served in the United States Army.  Walt was Honorably Discharged from the Army in 1956.

	 With today Being Veteran's Day,  I would like to take this opportunity to thank Walt and all the other SMC Veterans in this 
room for your outstanding service to our great country.

	 In 1960, Walt earned an Undergraduate Degree in industrial management from the University of Detroit.  Walt was a Region-
al Real Estate Manager with Shell Oil, a District Real Estate Manager with Jack-In-The-Box Restaurant, and a Director of Real 
Estate for the Dinner House Restaurant Division of Ralston Purina.  Walt was one of the Founders of the Michigan Chapter of 
"NORCORE" which is the National Association of Corporate Real Estate Executives.  Walt was one the first Michiganders to 
earn the prestigious Master of Corporate Real Estate Designation.  In 1985, Walt started his own company called Tri State Real 
Estate.  This company specialized in Commercial and Industrial brokerage, investments and Retail Development.  In 2010, Walt 
Semi-Retired from Tri State Real Estate.  Walt is still actively involved in handling personal investments for his company.

	 Walt has been married to his beautiful and charming wife, Maureen, for 62 years.  Walt and Maureen have 5 Children and 14 
Grandchildren.  Walt and Maureen live in nearby Beverly Hills and all of  Walt's Children and grandchildren live within 30 miles 
of his home.  Walt's Hobbies include playing golf, pickleball, fishing, and travel.  I have personally observed Walt play golf and 
pickleball. Walt stick to fishing and travel. Walt spends his spare time between his residences in Beverly Hills, Michigan and his 
condo in LongBoat Key, Florida and his Lake House in Glen Arbor, Michigan.

Walt Treasures the Friends and Acquaintances he has made with members of the Senior Men's Club of Birmingham. Walt is an 
active 
member of our club and he and Maureen participate in  the most of the clubs monthly events.  Walt presently serves as the 
Chairman of the SMC Chaplin Committee.

A testimonial Walt composed for last year's SMCB Anniversary Reminder issue, Captures his  feelings about the club. 
Walt wrote:
"Every week I look forward to the Friday meetings that feature excellent speakers and are topped off with a great lunch. The 
friendships I have made in the Golf League, Special trips and the Christmas Party have enriched my life and I will cherish 
them forever. The SMCB is an organization I am proud to be a member of. "

Dave Anderson 
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Begin 2024 with a trip to a familiar nearby location with new things to see.  Join the Senior Men’s Club of Birmingham for an 
outing at The Henry Ford Museum of American Innovation in Dearborn on Wednesday, January 10.  If you have not been to the 
Ford Museum for a while, you may have not yet experienced recently-added permanent exhibits, such as the comprehensive and 
interactive Driven to Win motorsports display.  Even if you have been to the Ford Museum this season, you have probably not yet 
seen the stunning and moving special exhibit which just opened on the life of South African patriot, political leader and human 
rights legend Nelson Mandela, Mandela: The Official Exhibition.     

Mandela: The Official Exhibition is an immersive and interactive experience featuring previously-unseen film, photos and a display 
of over 150 historical artifacts and personal effects on loan from the Mandela family, museums and archives worldwide.  (These are 
real pieces, not replicas or representations.)  Through a series of immersive zones – each one a dramatically different experience 
– we will be taken on a journey through Mandela’s remarkable life.  His epic story is told in a series of experiential galleries, from 
his rural childhood home through the years of struggle against apartheid to his eventual vindication and final years as South Africa’s 
first democratically-elected president.  

The Mandela exhibit will be at The Henry Ford only through January 15, 2024, so this is the time to see it.   

Another recently-added display at the museum is Lillian Schwartz: Whirlwind of Creativity.  The Henry Ford Museum acquired the 
art, objects and papers of this pioneering digital artist and has fashioned an exhibit of this breakthrough material.  Lillian Schwartz 
was creating digital art when computers were largely mainframes and phones were tabletop devices with cords and dial tones.

All of the other great Ford Museum attractions remain, including the Giant Screen Experience theatre with dramatic documentary 
short films.  Lunch will be on your own at any one of several dining venues at The Henry Ford. 

Mike Clement 

JANUARY SPECIAL EVENT OPPORTUNITY
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On Thursday, November 9, 2023, a large number of SMCB Veterans attended a Veterans Day brunch, hosted by Joan Crampton of 
the Birmingham Schools District. There were enough of us there to probably fill a couple of tables if we all had sat together. Seating 
was first come, first served. This works well, though, as it gives us a chance to meet, and recruit, other Veterans for the SMCB..

We enjoyed a fine program which included singing of the National Anthem, and reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

This was followed by a performance of the Seaholm High School Choir, singing a variety of selected songs.It's really good to see those 
youthful people engaged in such activities.

A presentation of a visit to Normandy by a high school student and a History teacher, who were part of a group formed by a 
foundation that sponsors trips such as this proved to be very educational and interesting. They followed the service of a Birmingham 
flyer killed in action.

Then, a fine brunch buffet was enjoyed by all.

During the brunch, all veterans were asked to stand, introduce themselves, and give a brief recap of their service. This is also very 
interesting.

The group photo is somewhat short, including myself. I had to leave for another commitment, and understand others did, also.

To Joan Crampton and the Birmingham Schools District - 

BRAVO ZULU !!  (Navy lingo for WELL DONE !!).
 

Birmingham Schools Veterans Day Brunch



6
CCMMSSSE

N
IO

R MEN’S

CLU
B

BIR M IN G H A M, M
I

Est. �
	�
CCMMSSSE

N
IO

R MEN’S

CLU
B

BIR M IN G H A M, M
I

This is the final notice for our annual Senior Men’s Club of Birmingham Holiday Dinner Dance on Tuesday,  
December 12, at the San Marino Club in Troy, located on the north side of Big Beaver Road between Rochester and John R. Roads. 
As usual, our evening will begin with a social reception at 5:30 PM featuring an antipasto table of chips, cheese, and crackers with 
veggies, dip and punch. We will be seated at 6:45 PM for announcements and introductions, followed by dinner at 7 PM and dancing 
thereafter until 10:15 PM. Free valet parking service will be provided.

Tickets for this event are $65 per person and will be on sale at our Friday meetings through December 9. Tickets are also available 
directly from Tony DiMarco at 248-643-7368. Reserved tables are available upon request, or we will be happy to arrange seating for 
couples and/or singles as well. Tables will accommodate a maximum of 8 persons for COVID distancing reasons. Table reservation 
forms are available at the Special Events table at Friday morning meetings.

We have invited the members of NEXT and the Women’s Club to join us. Please consider inviting friends and 
relatives to join you! We ask that groups reserving tables please designate ONE person to collect the ticket fees 
for the group and make one payment for the table. Note any special dietary requests on the reservation form.

Dinner will be served family style (all you can eat), with entrées passed around at each table. The menu will  
include Farfalle Alfredo and a mixed green salad with all entrées. Dinner entrées will include Tenderloin of Beef with  
mushrooms, Chicken Piccata with capers and artichoke hearts, or baked Orange Roughy with lemon garnish; along with side dishes 
of peas with mushrooms and buttered redskin potatoes. Dinner will conclude with a raspberry sundae dessert. Gluten-free and 
vegetarian alternative entrées are available upon prior request on your signup sheet.

A cash bar will be available throughout the evening, with cocktails at $8, wine at $6, 

beer at $4, and free soft drinks/coffee/tea. The San Marino Club will be festively dec-
orated in a Christmas motif with flowers and candles at each table. Dave Tatrow’s four-
piece stringed instruments group The Waifs (with a vocalist) will entertain us through the  
evening, opening with a salute to the Armed Forces, followed by a sing-along and  
seasonal favorites for our listening and dancing pleasure, and the SMCB Chorus will serenade us 
with songs of the season. Again this year, the US Marines will be collecting unwrapped unused Toys 
for Tots at the party.

This is one of the most popular and successful annual SMCB events, so please make your reserva-
tions now!

2023 HOLIDAY PARTY NOTICE



CCMMSSSE
N

IO

R MEN’S

CLU
B

BIR M IN G H A M, M
I

Est. �
	�
CCMMSSSE

N
IO

R MEN’S

CLU
B

BIR M IN G H A M, M
I

The December Investment Group meeting will be on 
Thursday December 14th at 2:45pm within the lower level of 
the Baldwin Library.  Rick Bloom of Bloom Advisors, who has 
spoken to the group in the past, will provide his insights into 
what happened in the market during 2023.  More importantly 
Rick will provide his expertise on what might happen with re-
spect to the investment marketplace in 2024!

With respect to the Stock Game, as of 11/20/23, the 
following are the leaders since the game started in mid-Oc-
tober:  Jon Haber - up 68% with his primary holding Oscar 
Health (OSCR).  Joe Schulenberg is in second place up 28% 
with his primary holding Elanco Animal Health (ELAN).  Ran-
dy Barnett is in third place up 19% with his primary holding 
Palantir Technologies (PLTR).

Any questions with regards to the stock game, like a copy of 
the report, or have any questions please give me a call or email.

Happy Investing!!

Mike Korsak

7
GROUPS

CLASSIC MOVIE
GROUP 

INVESTMENT GROUP

On Monday, December 11th at 1:00 PM, via Zoom, Waller Har-
ris will present the outstanding holiday movie “It’s a Wonderful 
Life” (1946) (2 hours / 10 minutes).  Produced and Directed 
by the legendary Frank Capra, the film stars James Stewart 
as George Bailey, a family man who has given up his personal 
dreams in order to help others in the community throughout 
the years, but now, for number of reasons, has thoughts of sui-
cide on Christmas Eve.  Just before George tries to carry out 
his final plan, his guardian angel, Clarence, played by Henry 
Travers, intervenes and reviews with him all the lives he has 
touched for the good and what the world would have been like 
if he had not existed.  Afterwards, a grateful George runs home 
to his family and, once there, finds that his many friends have 
come to his aid and help him put his life back on track.  

Although the 5lm was unsuccessful at inital release, it has gained 
a large following through the years, and is now considered one 
of the greatest films of all time and is listed as one the 100 Best 
Films Ever Made by the AFI.  Also, it has a Rotten Tomatoes 
score of 94% and scores 8.6/10 on the IMDb.    

A preview of the movie is now available to watch by pressing 
the CMG Movie Preview Button on the Club’s Homepage.

So, mark your calendars now and plan to join Waller, and the 
rest of our Group, on December 11, to watch and enjoy this 
Classic Christmas Fantasy from Hollywood’s golden age.    
Please note that the Zoom link for the movie will be at the top 
of the Scheduled Events eBlast for the week of December 10, 
which will be published on the morning of Friday 
December 8. Looking forward to seeing you on 
December 11.       

– Fred Hansz / Chairman
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In December we will discuss two books which are sure to provoke serious discussions.  The first explores a 
little-know plot to kill the allied leaders in World War II.  The second is a biography of Elie Wiesel, which is 
particularly timely given the current concerns about antisemitism.

As we approach the new year, you are encouraged to check the club’s website for the schedule of books to be discussed 
during 2024. Both groups will continue to meet via Zoom.  Please let Roger Timm or Bob Maxfield know if you wish 
to be added to our distribution list.

Wednesday, December 6, 10:30 AM: The Nazi Conspiracy: The Secret Plot to Kill Roosevelt, Stalin, and Churchill by 
Brad Meltzer and Josh Mensch. (New York: Flatiron Books, 2023) This discussion will be led by Bill Price.
From the publisher: “In 1943, as the war against Nazi Germany raged abroad, President Franklin Roosevelt had a critical 
goal: a face-to-face sit-down with his allies Joseph Stalin and Winston Churchill. This first-ever meeting of the Big Three 
in Tehran, Iran, would decide some of the most crucial strategic details of the war. Yet when the Nazis found out about 
the meeting, their own secret plan took shape—an assassination plot that would have changed history. A true story filled 
with daring rescues, body doubles, and political intrigue, The Nazi Conspiracy details FDR’s pivotal meeting in Tehran 
and the deadly Nazi plot against the heads of state of the three major Allied powers who attended it.  From the New York 
Review of Books: “Meltzer and Mensch…give history a sheen of drama that it deserves while leaving the reader with 
much to consider.”

Monday, December 18, 3 PM:  Elie Wiesel: Confronting the Silence by Joseph Berger. (New Haven: Yale University 
Press, 2023).  Bob Frank will lead this discussion.

From Amazon: “As an orphaned survivor and witness to the horrors of Auschwitz, Elie Wiesel (1928–2016) compelled 
the world to confront the Holocaust with his searing memoir Night. How did this soft-spoken man from a small 
Carpathian town become such an influential figure on the world stage? Drawing on Wiesel’s prodigious literary output 
and interviews with his family, friends, scholars, and critics, Joseph Berger seeks to answer this question.”
The reviewer in The Jewish Voice praised this book as “beautifully written, even-handed, and illuminating account of an 
unassuming, but haunted man from a small shtetl who warned the ‘the opposite of love is not hate, it is indifference’.”

Looking ahead to January 2024

Wednesday, January 3: 
Nothing Like it in the World: The Men Who Built the Transcontinental Railroad by Stephen Ambrose (Gordon Allardyce)

Monday, January 15: 
Victory City by Salman Rushdie  (Swarn Rajpal)

Bob Maxfield
 

MONDAY AND WEDNESDAY READING GROUPS
DECEMBER 2023

GROUPS
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DECEMBER 2023 CALENDAR - AT A GLANCE
as of November 10, 2023

January REMINDER Deadline:  December 15th
NOTE: Due to potential fluxuations in venue location (staffing or operating hours) or schedule, revisions to this

calendar are possible. Please watch your email and www.seniormensclub.com for updates or potential cancellations.
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DEC 2023 Calendar at a Glance             as of: Friday, November 10, 2023
Week 1 Date Time Group Location or via Zoom Contact Phone Number

Friday Dec 1 10:30 AM Weekly Friday Mtg Iroquois Club + Zoom John R Maten (248) 251-9339
Friday Dec 1 1:30 PM Bridge Group Baldwin Lib - Jeanne Lloyd Room Kirby Callum (248) 646-5938

Week 2 Date Time Group Location or via Zoom Contact Phone Number
Monday Dec 4 9:30 AM Bowling Escape Lanes, Troy Dennis Winowiecki (248) 722-6626
First Monday Dec 4 2:00 PM Genealogy Group Baldwin Lib - Delos Bd. Rm+Zoom Jack Withrow (248) 797-7070
Tuesday Dec 5 8:15 AM Walking Group Somerset North Wei Feng (248) 935-0426
First Tuesday Dec 5 10:00 AM Special Events Committee Baldwin Lib - Delos Bd. Rm+Zoom Mike Clement (248) 644-4963
Tuesday Dec 5 Noon Cycle For Life (Spinning) Bev. Hills Club, Southfield Rd Joe Schulenberg (248) 885-6194
First Wednesday Dec 6 10:30 AM Readers Group B Zoom Roger Timm (248) 644-4050
Wednesday Dec 6 1:00 PM Pickleball Oakland Fieldhouse, Rochester Hills Dave Anderson (248) 408-8096
Thursday Dec 7 8:15 AM Walking Group Somerset North Charlie Blank (248) 390-8208
Friday Dec 8 10:30 AM Weekly Friday Mtg Iroquois Club + Zoom John R Maten (248) 251-9339
Friday Dec 8 1:30 PM Bridge Group Baldwin Lib - Jeanne Lloyd Room Kirby Callum (248) 646-5938

Week 3       
Monday Dec 11 9:30 AM Bowling Escape Lanes, Troy Dennis Winowiecki (248) 722-6626
Second Monday Dec 11 1:00 PM Classic Movie Group Zoom Fred Hansz (248) 559-3105
Tuesday Dec 12 8:15 AM Walking Group Somerset North Wei Feng (248) 935-0426
Second Tuesday Dec 12 10:00 AM Board of Directors Baldwin Library- Donor Room Paul Kovceses (248) 255-2042
Tuesday Dec 12 Noon Cycle For Life (Spinning) Bev. Hills Club, Southfield Rd Joe Schulenberg (248) 885-6194
Second Tuesday Dec 12 1:00 PM SCORE Mentor Group Baldwin Library- Donor Room David Strubler (248) 221-8915
Tuesday Dec 12 5:30 PM Annual Holiday Party San Marino Club Jim King (248) 645-9388
Wednesday Dec 13 1:00 PM Pickleball Oakland Fieldhouse, Rochester Hills Dave Anderson (248) 408-8096
Second Wednesday Dec 13 7:00 PM CPR/AED Refresher Must Pre-Register Birmingham Fire Station- Adams Road David Dinger (248) 310-4583
Thursday Dec 14 8:15 AM Walking Group Somerset North Charlie Blank (248) 390-8208
Second Thursday Dec 14 2:45 PM Investment Group Baldwin Library- Donor Room Mike Korsak (248) 990-0305
Friday Dec 15 10:30 AM Weekly Friday Mtg Iroquois Club + Zoom John R Maten (248) 251-9339
Friday Dec 15 1:30 PM Bridge Group Baldwin Lib - Jeanne Lloyd Room Kirby Callum (248) 646-5938
Third Friday Dec 15 5:00 PM REMINDER  Submission Deadline smcbreminder@gmail.com Maynard Timm (248) 303-5490

Week 4
Monday Dec 18 9:30 AM Bowling Escape Lanes, Troy Dennis Winowiecki (248) 722-6626
Third Monday Dec 18 3:00 PM Readers Group A Zoom Bob Maxfield (248) 481-9791
Tuesday Dec 19 8:15 AM Walking Group Somerset North Wei Feng (248) 935-0426
Tuesday Dec 19 Noon Cycle For Life (Spinning) Bev. Hills Club, Southfield Rd Joe Schulenberg (248) 885-6194
Wednesday Dec 20 1:00 PM Pickleball Oakland Fieldhouse, Rochester Hills Dave Anderson (248) 408-8096
Third Thursday Dec 21 No MTG Camera Group No MTG Jay Hall (248) 644-1454
Thursday Dec 21 8:15 AM Walking Group Somerset North Charlie Blank (248) 390-8208
Friday Dec 22 no meeting Weekly Friday Mtg NO MEETING-Happy Holidays! John R Maten (248) 251-9339
Friday Dec 22 no meeting Bridge Group NO MEETING-Happy Holidays! Kirby Callum (248) 646-5938

Week 5
Monday Dec 25 no meeting Bowling NO MEETING-Happy Holidays! Dennis Winowiecki (248) 722-6626
Tuesday Dec 26 8:15 AM Walking Group Somerset North Wei Feng (248) 935-0426
Tuesday Dec 26 no meeting Cycle For Life (Spinning) NO MEETING-Happy Holidays! Joe Schulenberg (248) 885-6194
Wednesday Dec 27 no meeting Pickleball NO MEETING-Happy Holidays! Dave Anderson (248) 408-8096
Thursday Dec 28 8:15 AM Walking Group Somerset North Charlie Blank (248) 390-8208
Friday Dec 29 no meeting Weekly Friday Meeting NO MEETING-Happy Holidays! John R Maten (248) 251-9339
Friday Dec 29 no meeting Bridge Group NO MEETING-Happy Holidays! Kirby Callum (248) 646-5938

           Note: Due to potential fluctuation in venue availability (staffing or operating hours) or schedule, revisions to this calendar are 
possible.  Please watch your email and www.seniormensclub.com for updates or potential cancellations.
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Th e Reminder

Contact Us:

Th e Reminder

Translation: 
Whom am I and where am I going?
Practice checking out every morning!

A monthly publication of the Senior Men's
Club, which meets Friday at 10:30 AM
at the Iroquois Club* in Bloomfield Hills.

Officers for 2023 are:
- President, Paul Kovceses;
- First Vice President, Larry Imerman;
- Second Vice President, John Maten;
- Recording Secretary, Ray Burrato;
- Corresponding Secretary, John Rusche;
- Treasurer, Rich McGee;
- Assistant Treasurer, George Dilgard

THE REMINDER Team:
- Dick Harper, Editor Emeritus;
- Jay Kafarski, Publisher;
- Maynard Timm, Co-Editor
- Tim McGee, Co-Editor
- Tom Booth, Photography

	 *The Iroquois Club is located on the east
	 side of  Woodward Avenue, just north of
	 Square Lake Road in Bloomfield Hills.
	 The meeting is also accessible via ZOOM
	 for those not able to attend in person.

The Senior Men's Club mailing 
address for general

Club or SMC 
Foundation correspondence is:

 Senior Men's Club
 P.O. Box 1149

 Birmingham, MI 48012-1149

All mail should be sent to the above address 
The Club may also be contacted 

via email at: 

seniormensclub@gmail.com

Visit SMC at:
www.seniormensclub.com


